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LOCK 1 RECONSTRUCTION COMPLETED

With the recent rains we’ve had, Lock | and the Miami-Erie
Canal in New Bremen have filled with water (between Monroe
St. & Plum St.) and again look like they used to, only better (see
pictures at left).

Reconstruction of Lock | began in July 2006 after the New
Bremen Historic Association was able to raise their quota of
$70,000 in matching funds as required when applying for a
grant from the Transportation Enhancement Program through
the Ohio Dept. of Transportation.

Jutte Excavating Inc. of Fort Recovery worked hard to
maintain the original 1910 arrangement of the lock, including
the replication of random form boards on the concrete walls of
the lock (see left). This was a condition of the grant the village
received from the Transportation Enhancement Program. Jutte
also made suggestions that would add to the longevity and
resilience of the lock.

The four white oak gates, manufactured by Hoge Lumber
Co. of New Knoxville between January and April 2007, measure
14 feet high and weigh nearly 5000# each. The square white
oak arm beams, designed to open and close the gates,
measure 14” in diameter x 22’ long and weigh about 2000#
each.

The two gates on the south end of Lock | were put into place
Tuesday morning, 6/12/2007, by Jutte Excavating. These two
gates open & close (see picture at left), while the two gates on
the north end are stationary and hang on the concrete wall as a
false front.

Saintignon Excavating Co. of Celina was contracted to
dredge the canal south of Lock | up to Plum St. Rip rap and #2
stone were later placed on the banks to reduce the bank
erosion. Additional cleanup work is planned on the canal near
the ABC Learning Center on First St.

The 1864 Morrison cast-iron “bowstring” footbridge which
was installed across the canal in 1984-85 at the west end of
Front St. has recently been repainted — twice! By some fluke, it
was allowed to be painted RED the first time. When Joe
Eilerman, who was on the original committee for the bridge’s
installation, pointed out that the red color did not fit within most
state historical codes, council members voted that the bridge
should be painted again — this time the appropriate original
historical color of black, and should remain black from here on.

New Bremen’s Village Administrator, Wayne York, and
Kevin Koesters of Mote & Associates, Inc. of Greenville, the
engineer of the reconstruction project, worked closely with the
Toledo Metro Parks officials who restored Lock 44 in Grand
Rapids, Ohio to ensure the historical correctness of Lock | North
in New Bremen.
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